vice O 7. 00

Wauna La-Mon'tay Lodge

Order of the Arrow * Cascade Pacific Council * Boy Scouts of America

e ‘o\ >

VOLUME IX

CPC-OA.ORG Winter 2022




MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR

Hello Waunal!

| am excited to share with you all the year in review, and the year ahead of us. It has certainly been a
fun experience as we moved out of a world of online events, back into our normal routines, and
creating new events, new opportunities and new sparks.

This year we had the thrills of our new event WICC, a re-imagined Fall Rendezvous, the first NOAC in
four years, and much more! So enjoy revisiting the memories we made in 2022 and prepare for the
excitement our 2023 Lodge Officers have lined up for youl!

| would also like to thank my advisor, Zachary Horine, for not only making this publication possible,
but for making this lodge run smoothly and providing so much support for our leadership.

I've enjoyed getting to put this snapshot of our year together, but this is only part of the fun we have
throughout the year. Be sure to check out our website, as well as Facebook & Instagram for more fun
things as they happen!

Yours in Cheerfulness,
Truman Grace
2022-2023 Communications Vice Chief

MESSAGE FROM THE CHIEF

Hello everyone,

| am once again honored to be the Lodge Chief of Wauna La-Mon’tay for 2023. We have a great team
of new officers this year who are striving to support both the chapter and the units in our council. I'm
also pleased to announce that for the first time ever, we will be introducing a mega pass for all 2023
weekend events called the Grizzly Pass. This provides members with a one stop shop for all Lodge
events all the way from WICC to the fall summit. Check out Page 14 for more info!

Our lodge has made tremendous strides in improving the amount of leadership opportunities the
youth get to partake in. This year, I'm restarting the committee system our lodge used in the past to
get more youth engaged in leading the Lodge. If you are interested in serving on or possibly leading a
committee, please fill out the interest form that will be sent in the Weekly Wauna Update for the
foreseeable future.

Unit leaders, another part the Lodge will be focusing on this year will be supporting our units and help
you to revitalize Scouting in our area. | want to support you in any way | can so please reach out to me
so | can help the Lodge do its job: serve the units.

Thank you everyone for reading and I'm looking forward to another fantastic year as your Lodge Chief.

Mason Lewallen
2023 Lodge Chief




LODGE COMMUNICATIONS

If you are reading this, the Voice of the Brotherhood (VOB) has found you! In this you will find articles
about upcoming events throughout the Lodge and some national events. However, the VOB is only
one of the methods used to keep in touch with all Arrowmen throughout the Lodge.

Weekly Wauna: On Tuesday (mostly) of each week everyone should be receiving an email newsletter
from Wauna La-Mon’tay Lodge, the Weekly Wauna Update. In it you will find information on upcoming
events, calls for volunteer service and reminders of meetings dates. If you are not receiving this, please
contact Dick Phillips to get added to the list. If you are receiving it and ignoring it, please don't.

Social Media: Wauna La-Mon'tay is also on Facebook and Instagram. Check us out at Wauna La-
Mon’tay Lodge or @waunaoa. Here all Arrowmen are encouraged to share their journey in Scouting
and in the Order of the Arrow. We have lots of pictures of past events, links to current events and
current, relevant information on upcoming events at the national and Lodge level. Many Chapters also
have their own Facebook pages, contact your leadership to find out how to get connected. (see
contact info on pg. 7)

Website: Our lodge also has a website! Here you can find info and resources for any of the activities
we put on throughout the year, Including event recaps, promos, ceremonies resources, membership
and election tools, and even a link to the Member Portal! Check it out at https://cpc-oa.org!

Leadership Meetings: The Lodge leadership meets each month to discuss the health of the Lodge and
provide direction. The following Wednesday the Lodge Executive Committee meeting takes place. All
Lodge officers and Chapter Chiefs and their Advisers meet to discuss what is happening in the Lodge
and how it affects Chapters. The information distributed at this meeting is then brought back to the
Chapter meetings. If you have any questions about who you should contact let me know and | will do
my best to connect you with them.

Email: LodgeMaster is the email system we use for all Lodge email distribution. Along with the Weekly
Wauna updates, event reminders and updates. Many times, email addresses change, but nobody tells
us, so those mails continue to go to the wrong place. Sometimes we are given the parent's email, but
when the youth become adults, they forget to add their email to the system. If you are not receiving
any email from the Lodge, send an email to communications@cpc-oa.org, and we will get you added
to the list.
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WICC 2023

Hello fellow Arrowmen!

Wauna La-Mon'tay Lodge is hosting an event all about Ceremonies and the Induction process: WICC,
Wauna Inductions and Ceremonies Conference! WICC will be held at Camp Meriweather on
January 27-29 and is open to any Arrowman who is interested in attending. We will have many
trainings and workshops teaching about everything to do with Inductions! There will be places for
ceremonialists, Elangomats, and induction staff, whether you have been in this role before or not. If
you are interested in getting your start in the induction world, WICC is the place for you! If you've been
a part of our community for a while, WICC still has something to offer you. If you just started learning
a partin a ceremony, at WICC we will have to option to certify parts that you know! We will also have a
fireside chat with a special guest, Bill Hartman! He is the founder of the Elangomat program and the
modern induction. With his insights on his involvement in the writing of the ceremonies, to our
fabulous teachers, there will be something for everyone! | hope you will join us to light the WICC and
keep it burning!

WWW,

Rai Istook
2023 Ceremonies Vice Chief

2023 SPRING RENDEZVOUS

Spring Rendezvous is one of our two all-lodge fellowships and includes many fun things to do and
participate in. Starting Friday night and continuing through Saturday evening, there will be many fun
activities which could include things like Rifle shooting, Chalk ball shooting, Tomahawk throwing,
Climbing, and even a Polar Bear Plunge! Our theme this year will be Rockin’ Rendezvous, and we're
going to have many events and activities planned around the theme. Finally, in the evening we'll have
our annual awards recognition show and banquet. Following that, we will have an opportunity for
eligible members to complete their brotherhood ceremony. Rendezvous is one of our biggest events
of the year, and is filled with plenty of fun and fellowship. Join us March 10th—12th at Camp
Meriwether and discover the fun for yourself!

WWW,

Nathan Lebednik
2023 Program Vice Chief




ARROWCORPS 20235

Arrowmen, consider joining me in August 2023 for ArrowCorps!

ArrowCorps is a week-long service project based out of Camp Pioneer. We will be working with the US
Forest Service to clear trails near the camp. There will be plenty of work for all skill levels; from in-

camp work, to spending three nights on the trail.

All ArrowCorps participants must be at least 14 years old to attend, but the event is not limited to OA

members, all Scouts are welcome.

Please fill out the ArrowCorps interest form on the Lodge website if you would like to attend. This will

help us better plan for the event.

Thank youl!

Tor Helland
2022 Service Vice Chief

MEMBER PROJECTS

INDUCTIONS

At the induction weekends every year, the Lodge
hosts service projects for existing Order of the
Arrow members. If you do not have a position of
responsibility for an induction weekend in 2023,
please still attend and help with a member
project.

These projects are a great way to give back to our
council camps, and earn service hours for rank
advancement and awards such as the Leadership
In Service award.

Tor Helland
2022 Service Vice Chief

Inductions are many scouts’ first encounter with
the Order of the Arrow, making it one of the most
important events. We need members like you to
help us make this experience the best it can be for
our candidates. At an induction you can expect to
do service, ceremonies, and learn more about the
OA and its history. You can become an
Elangomat, ceremonialist or help with other
functions of the event. You will also be
introduced to lodge officers and be updated on
upcoming and future events. Join us for these
weekends of service, and help us give back to our
council camps. Scan the QR code
below or visit our lodge website
for more information!




CHAPTER REPORTS

Spirit Lake Pacific Trail

Howdy Howdy! The Spirit Lake chapter represents the Spirit
Lake district, which covers from the mighty Columbia River
all the way up to the towering Mt. St. Helen's. If you have any
questions you can email our advisor at any time. Also, if you
want to stay up to date with our chapter, feel free to follow
our Facebook @SpiritLakeOA. We can't wait to see you at the
next meeting and remember to have great day!

Meeting Time: Second Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: Check your email!

Chapter Chief: Cody Molinari

Adviser: Stephen Sullivan (suileabhain@juno.com)

Four Winds (River's Edge District)

Cascadia chapter represents the Cascadia district, and co-
vers the Portland downtown area, and the western side of
the Columbia, up to St. Helens. We hold monthly meetings
as well as monthly service projects benefiting the communi-
ty on the third Saturday morning of the month. The Chapter
also works with the District and Lodge in running events
such as Rendezvous, Camporee, and Merit Badge University.

Meeting Time: Second Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: 4837 NE Couch St. Portland, OR
Chapter Chief: Jack Lighthipe

Adviser: Thea Coleman (theapet@yahoo.com)

Grey Wolf (Santiam River District) Huckleberry (Timberline District)

Grey Wolf chapter is part of the Santiam River district and
covers the southern portion of our Lodge. Our boundaries
run from Camp Cooper to the west and Camp Pioneer to
the east. Our Chapter helps the district by running Klondike,
helping with Camporee, Webelos Woods and other activities.
We also plan several service projects throughout the year
and have a big presence at Lodge events.

Meeting Time: Third Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: Powerland Heritage Park
Chapter Chief: Anthony Quintero

Adviser: Rick Baumann (rbaumann68@comcast.net)

Mid Columbia Pacific Shores

Mid Columbia chapter represents the Mid Columbia district
and covers the eastern portion of our council, past Mt.
Hood.

Meeting Time: Second Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: Check your email!

Chapter Chief: Everest Leonardson

Adviser: Debbi Stover (mysticdebi2l@yahoo.com)

Pacific Trail represents the Pacific Trail district, and covers
Beaverton, Hillsboro, all the way out to North Plains, Banks &
Vernonia. Some events we have coming this year include a
tie dye meeting and an escape room. Our Mascot Dragon
Smoke can't wait to meet you!

Meeting Time: Second Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: Leedy Grange 835 NW Saltzman Rd
Chapter Chief: Ethan Poelstra

Adviser: John Mudd (jrmoaw3@gmail.com)

Four Winds chapter represents the River's Edge district, and
covers southern Portland, from Tualatin to Newberg &
Molalla. Four Winds chapter has an active ceremonies team,
providing ceremonialists for all three ceremonies at most
inductions. We hold service projects & outings for our
members to enjoy as well. The chapter leadership invites all
members to attend our functions, as they are always fun.

Meeting Time: Second Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: 10445 SW Canterbury Ln, Tigard, OR
Chapter Chief: Wolf Oesterreich-Finke

Adviser: Bill Norton (wnorton@pacificintermedia.com)

Huckleberry chapter represents the Timberline district, and
covers SE Portland, all the way to Mt. Hood. We have a wide
variety of troops and crews at our meetings, | hope to see
you there!

Meeting Time: Second Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: Christ the Vine Church SE hwy 212
Chapter Chief: Audrey Carlson

Adviser: Mitch Turner (mitchturneré6@gmail.com)

Pacific Shores chapter represents the Pacific Shores district,
and covers most of the costal regions of our council. Our
events that we have planned so far is a spring time service
project at Camp Royce-Finel. Join us at a chapter meeting
or event soon!

Meeting Time: Second Thursday @7PM

Meeting Location: Astoria Masons

Chapter Chief: Hunter Kautz

Adviser: David Kautz (polarsnipewagb10@gmail.com)




2022 NEW ARROWMEN

Spirit Lake
Noah Aarhus

John Aarhus
Logan Allen
Bobby Allen
Asher Anderson
Jason Blackmore
Carol Brown
Clayton Butcher
Luke DeBlock
Dan Derheimer
Kaeley Diankoff
Carson Ferrante
Caleb Harr
Mairin Holcomb
Cameron Howell
Everett Jeter
Robert Jeter
Danielle Kilian
George Kinerk
Jacob Lemmons
Andrea Linn

Alec McCauley
Jack O'Claire
Payden Shelley
Maximilian Soler
Jacob Springer
Kevin Turner
Connor Van Dyke
Eric West

Tanner Wilson
Angela Wood
Tanner Wuethrich
Pacific Trail
Duncan Anderson
Julian Anderson
Harrison Bowden
Eric Browning
Kjel Carlson

Max Carlton
Daniel Christiansen
Aiden Conrad
Matthew Conrad
Raphael Delplanche
Benji Denis
Christopher Denler
David Dias
Marcus Drew

Logan Ferebee
David Hammond
Ed Henson

Joey Henson
Andrew Hipps
Ethan Holt
Saanvi Jayadev
Tyler Knapp
Connor Lebednik
Ben Machuca
Cynda Machuca
Grant Metcalfe
Ekansh Mittal
Nolan Phelps
Logan Potter
Matthew Rempel
Dan Rouse
Hazel Rouse
Preston Rouse
Ollie Schoch
Tyler Storelli
Kyle Tavernier
Emma Trifan

Jo Underhill
Rohan Varma
Craig Vermillion
Macy Vermillion
Sophie Vermillion
Arjun Vinsel

Ash Waldridge
Jack Weese
Boden Weller
Owen Whisler
Ben Williams
Joel Williams
Aaron Wood
Cascadia
Nicholas Akita
Jennifer Benson
Meagan Benson
Saya Butler
Shayne Craig
Tylor Davis
Maxwell Deggendorfer
Helen Dreasher
Ravi Eisner
Katherine Hays
Garrett Kaiser

Lex Kornelis
Antonin Marten
Riley Matthiessen
Sean McSwiney
Quinn Moran
Daniel Schaller
Alex Vennebush
Eli Vennebush
Thaddeus Warman
Stephanie Williams
Joseph Yeates
Four Winds
Aaron Abrahamsen
Jonathan Ayers
Ethan Codiga
Carver Cogswell
Cyrus Coleman
Kirsten Crowley
Bryce Davis

Lucas Fosberg
Harrison Halstead
Kristi Halstead
James Harbison
Justin Hendry
Max Jetton
Mason Johnson
Meredith Krecklow
Gabriel Lahr
Andy Lyons

Jack Lyons
Heather Mante
Annika Martin
Charlie Martin
Broden Muller
Brogan Poppleton
Brayson Roethler
Maximus Rudzek
Stacy Shetler
Dana Swisher
Allen Taylor
Hudson Veatch
Steven Walker
Benjamin Weston
Grey Wolf

Micah Almer
Clark Beaty
Joshua Bledsoe
Serenity Caldwell

Eli Christensen
Jesse Coates
Cole Crauder
Ryan Curran
Jessica Foley
Joshua Gilmore
Jamie Greaves
Julian Greaves
Aiden Hanamoto
Annie Hill

Shane Johnston
Ember Martin

Eli Painter
Jeffery Paquin
Ethan Parry
Kellie Parry
Adam Rygh

Jack Stanislaw
Addie Uhlman
Juan Carlos Vega
Huckleberry
Ashley Carlson
Alexander Chittick
Angela Chittick
Shad Day

Dakota Divish
Hayden Ernst
Jesse Fogelsong
Hayden Fuhrman
Danny Goldsmith
Theodore Gwynn
Jeremy Hamilton
Liam Miller
Aidan Moore
Lewis Raisl
Casey Schwartz
Nate Seymour
Logan Simshaw
Liam Sweeney
Mid Columbia
Jesus Chavez-Rodrigues
Rhett Loughmiller
Noah Preston




2022 SPRING RENDEZVOUS RECAP

Rendezvous 2022 was great. Not only did we have a total of 217 members attend, we had 3 very
special guests attend, the first was the first ever gateway region chief, Dirk Smelser. The second of our
guests is a vigil member, long time volunteer in our lodge, and the mayor of Vancouver, Anne
McEnerny-Ogle. She gave some remarks during the evening show. And last but certainly not least, was
Matt Devore, our Chief Scout Executive. We started on Friday night with a big game of Wauna Feud!
Our own recreation of Family Feud. We had the Lodge Officers and our Gateway Chief vs all of our
chapter chiefs. The chapter chiefs won by a last second comeback. On Saturday, we started by
electing our new Vice Chiefs. We then started our activities. We had the climbing wall and 3 different
ranges open, shotgun, archery, and tomahawk. After lunch, we had 4 different trainings: “All about
WICC", “What the OA can offer you®, “Brotherhood Bound” and “What's new in the OA". In the evening
we gave out all of our yearly awards. We followed this with our brotherhood election. We had 32
ordeal members become brotherhood. Overall this was a great rendezvous and we can't wait until the
next one! -

Jack Lewy
2022 Rendezvous Chairman

Join us Mar. 10-12 at Camp Meriwether for ‘
Rendezvous 2023! (See page 4 for details) [

NOAC 2022 RECA

In late July of this year, our Lodge took 74 members to the National Order of the Arrow Conference in
Knoxville, Tennessee. Our trip started with a flight to Atlanta, a midnight trip to Buc-ee's (one of the
largest truck stops in the nation), and a day spent at Dollywood. The next day, we hopped on the bus
and headed for The University of Tennessee. NOAC was filled of awesome events like the Lodge Chief
Olympics, Mascot Olympics (we are the current champions), Lodge and Chapter officer trainings, four
great shows, and so much more.

The National OA will be hosting the next NOAC in the summer of 2024, at the University of Colorado.
Join us then for a week of fun, adventure and people from around the country! If you have not been
to NOAC, | encourage every one of you to attend a NOAC as a youth. It's a tremendous opportunity
you do not want to pass up.

Mason Lewallen
2022 Lodge Chief

Join us Jul. 29 — Aug. 3 2024 at University
of Colorado Boulder for NOAC 2024!




2022 WICC RECAP

The Wauna Inductions and Ceremonies Conference was an amazing event that led participants
through a modeled experience of the induction weekend in order to help Arrowmen to realize the
deeper meaning and importance of it. Upon arrival on Friday night, participants were given time to fel-
lowship and mingle while playing games like “Inductions Jeopardy” and doing other various activities.
Later that evening, attendees saw a demonstration with dialogue breaking down each part of the Pre-
Ordeal Ceremony for all to see the deeper meaning. In the morning, they went to classes and had the
opportunity to learn from experienced instructors about how to be better Inductions Masters, Elango-
mats, and ceremonialists. Participants had the ability to learn from our Section Chief Benjamin Flores,
and our Lodge Chief Mason Lewallen. After lunch, attendees participated in workshops that gave more
individualized instruction and feedback on what they could do to fulfill their role in the induction
weekend. Following the workshops in the afternoon, there was a demonstration of the Ordeal Cere-
mony leading into dinner, with fantastic food, and Potlatch afterward. During Potlatch, there were gifts
for all and a captivating Potlatch ceremony to watch. WICC was an engaging and astounding experi-
ence for all those who attended and we highly recommend not missing out on next year. It is truly this
years ‘WICC Learners’ who will make the transition from Candidate to Arrowman a better experience
for all. See you next year!

Bryant Gillins
2022 WICC Chairman & Ceremonies Vice Chief

Join us Jan. 27-29 at Camp Meriwether for
WICC 2023! (See page 4 for details)

FALL RENDEZVOUS & ELECTIONS RECAP

Wauna La-Mon’'tay Lodge had a great Fall Rendezvous! In addition to all the fun games and trainings
we had at Meriwether, the lodge elected their new lodge leadership for 2023.

Saturday morning Mason Lewallen was re-elected as lodge chief right after breakfast. Following that
we had our trainings, which featured two new trainings: RC plane flying and Pinewood Derby car
making. There was also a service project during the trainings. Then we finished elections, making
Nathen Lebednik as Program VC, Rai Istook as Ceremonies VC, Aaron Watt as Membership VC, Trystan
Stephens as Service VC, and Truman Grace as Communications VC. After elections the activities
started, which included the ranges, climbing tower, escape room, RC planes, and pinewood derby
racing.

In the evening, the new leadership presented their vision and goals for the lodge and the chapters
were given time for chapter meetings. Then our evening show started, featuring a multitude of awards
and a fun game show! After the show, we inducted a number of Arrowmen into Brotherhood, with a
new Brotherhood ceremonies team.

Sunday morning we left camp after a Scout’s own service. In
conclusion, Wauna La-Mon‘tay Lodge had a ton of fun and success
at Rendezvous!

Kol Helland

2022 Fall Rendezvous Chair Join us Oct. 13-15 at Camp Meri-

wether for Fall Summit 2023!




SECTION G16 CONCLAVE RECAP

On September 9-11, 2022, the first-ever conclave for Section G16 was held at Powerland Heritage Park
near Salem, OR. Over 300 Arrowmen from across the section gathered for a weekend of training, fun,
and fellowship.

Friday night kicked off with the opening show followed by a special VIA Gathering — a special
fellowship event for new Arrowmen inducted into the Order of the Arrow in the past year.

On Saturday morning, Arrowmen attended training sessions covering a wide-range of topics from
Dutch Oven cooking using a propane stove and wildland firefighting to communication resources and
ceremonies. Everyone was able to find something interesting and learn something new to take back to
their unit, chapter, or lodge.

Saturday afternoon was filled with activities and competitions. From tomahawks to popcorn, Mario
Kart to 9-Square, there were plenty of fun and entertaining activities and games led by some amazing
volunteers. When it got too hot outside, shaved ice came to the rescue.

This year's conclave-wide game, Pathfinder Trail, utilized the conclave mobile app to complete
achievements and earn points by completing tasks and scanning QR codes. A special scavenger hunt
and the Conclave Spirit Award were also tracked through the app. While there were some technical
challenges with the system, the game and the app unified many parts of conclave together.

Arrowmen “Bid High and Bid Often” throughout Saturday afternoon in the silent auction and on
Saturday night in the live auction. This year's auction raised over $13,000 for the section. Funds raised
through the auction help offset conclave costs and fund year-round section operations.

On Saturday evening, everyone gathered for the closing show which featured promotions for
upcoming lodge events, a keynote address from National Chief of the Order of the Arrow Timothy
Reiss, and various award presentations. Mike Johnson or Tsisgan Lodge and Dan Hunker of Wauna La-
Mon’tay Lodge were formally presented the Silver Antelope Award for their outstanding service at the
National Service Territory level. The section also awarded three Arrow of Honor awards this year.
Congratulations to outgoing section vice chief Ryo Takei, section chief Benjamin Flores, and the first-
ever Gateway Region Chief Dirk Smelser on receiving the award for their exceptional service to the
section.

The show came to a close with installing the newly elected section officers who will serve the section
for the 2022-2023 year. Benjamin Flores of Wauna La-Mon'tay Lodge was reelected to serve as section
chief, Jackson McCullough of Tsisqan Lodge was elected section vice chief and Jack Lewy of Wauna
La-Mon’'tay Lodge as section secretary.

Thank you to the outgoing officers for an amazing year and congratulations to the new leaders.

Section G16 would like to gave a big thank you to our amazing host, Powerland Heritage Park, who
were very accommodating of our event and supportive of our success. Thank you to the host lodge
committee and service corps for organizing and managing much of the logistics and facilities for the
weekend.

Thank you to everyone who made this year's conclave a success.

Join us next year Sept. 8-10 at Rogue Community
College in Grants Pass for Conclave 2023!




ADVISER MINUTE

Rendezvous in March 2020 was our last in-person, overnight Lodge event before the Covid pandemic
put Scouting and the OA “on hold” for over two years. Lodge Chief Benjamin Flores, his successor
Mason Lewallen, and all the Lodge’s leadership and advisers have been determined to survive as an
integral program of the Cascade Pacific Council. Thanks to everyone who worked to get us to today!

We are returning to a Lodge program that continues our mission of service but is also aimed at an
improved member experience.

e The Polestar Induction Leadership Training has taught us that our best service to Scouting is done

by giving Scouts a high-quality Induction experience... from their election to when they receive
their Brotherhood Honor.

e Our Extended Elangomat program, developed by Maria Flores, is the cornerstone of our
candidates’ improved induction experience.

e A new communications focus is engaging more with social media and utilizing our new website
at www.cpc-oa.org.

o Officer terms of office now begin in the fall to allow our leaders to set their group's annual goals
and budgets for the Lodge.

e Candidate and Member Portals are enhancing communications with Candidates, Members and
Parents.

e The LodgeMaster Induction Application allows us to manage visitations and candidate elections
for the 237 units in CPC.

The 2023 Lodge Events will sound familiar, but the events will be fine-tuned to accommodate the
above-listed improvements. Check them out in the Calendar Update article included in this issue.

It has been a challenge and an unbelievable honor to serve as Lodge Adviser during these
unprecedented times. | am so thankful that our Lodge’s youth leaders, their advisers and members have
been continuously focused on a strong future for Wauna La-Mon'tay Lodge, the Order of the Arrow,
and Scouting. What a joy it is to see our program roar back to life again!

Dick Phillips
Lodge Adviser



http://www.cpc-oa.org

OA MEMBERSHIP STARTS WITH YOUR SCOUTING UNIT

*** INFORMATION FOR TROOP LEADERS *** Youth Requirements for OA Membership
Scouts and Scouters are selected by their unit to be- e Be a registered member of the BSA
[ote) 1 LW g 11001 oJIE R RIS T-N O (o [T R S T-W V(A I A IVE-TZ-F-J * 15 nights of scout camping in the last two years which
P O R e I R I ARG N R e U RS CLC Ul (nclude one long-term camp of at least 5 nights

tion of the process to recognize your members with ¢ Youth must hold the rank of 1st Class, Venturing Discovery
OA membership Award, or Sea Scout Ordinary rank

e Be approved by your unit Leader
Full requirements are available at www.oa-bsa.org

Candidate’s Induction Journey Conducting Your Unit Election
At the Election: The successful candidates are The Visitation: Annually, the OA Chapter in your
announced at the election. (This is a National OA Scouting District would like to visit a unit meeting.
policy effective in 2023). The Chapter visitation Part of the visitation is an election of OA Candidates
team will provide information about becoming an from the eligible youth of the unit. The election is
OA member. The team will also confirm contact conducted by the election team from your Chapter.
information for both the candidates and their Scheduling the Visitation: In early December, Unit
parents. Leaders and Unit Committee Chairs start receiving
Shortly After the Election: Candidates and parents emails about scheduling their unit's OA visitation.
receive email info about the Induction weekends After submitting 3 available dates, the chapter and
and an invitation to claim an "OA Candidate Portal.” unit agree on the date of the visitation and election.
All information about the candidate’s Induction is Preparing for the election. Three weeks prior to
available in that portal, including links to “Induction  the election, the unit receives access to enter the
Weekend"” registration. names and contact information for their eligible

Before The Induction Weekend: Your Chapter will youth into the Lodge's induction management
invite you to a “Welcome Event.” There will also be a system.

public recognition of your selection known as a At the Election: The unit may be asked to provide
“Call Out.” Most Chapters conduct their call outs at  the ability to show a short video. The election team
the District Camporee. will provide printed ballots, the election report and

Attend an Induction Weekend: All candidates are  the ability to update the contact information for
required to attend an Induction weekend to become those people selected as OA candidates.

an Ordeal member of OA. During the experience, Approval of the Election: Shortly after the election
candidates maintain silence, receive small amounts s approved by the OA Lodge, the unit leadership

of food, work on camp improvement projects, and  j|| receive an email confirming the names and
sleep apart from other campers. The entire contact information of those elected.

experience is designed to teach significant values.  Adult Candidate Nominations: The unit must elect
Completing Your Induction with Brotherhood: at least one youth to nominate any adults. In the
Ordeal members are able to attend all OA events email confirming the youth candidates, there is a

and learn experiential leadership as part of the link to the “Adult Candidate Submission” form and

Lodge. After 6 months of service as an Qrdeal the adult eligibility requirements. Units may select
member and after fulfilling certain requirements, an up to 2 adults for every 3 youth selected. (A unit
Ordeal member may take part in the Brotherhood leader candidate is outside this

ceremony, which places further emphasis on the requirement.) EEE':E
-

ideals of Scouting and the Order. Completion of this ~gntact information for Chapter
ceremony signifies full membership in the Order. Elections are included in the %ﬁ

scheduling emails from the Lodge

For more information, visit https://cpc-oa.org/candidates, or use the QR code on this page. Questions? Contact
your Chapter Leadership or Wauna La-Mon’tay Membership Vice Chief at membership@cpc-oa.org




WAUNA SUDOKU?

Rules: Place one of the four symbols
below in each box. No column, row or
quadrant may have the same symbol in
it twice, and must have one of each
symbol to be valid.

l The symbols are as follows:
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Wauna La-Mon'tay Lodge is sponsoring one of the Bunkrooms in the new housing at Camp
Meriwether. Lodge youth leaders approved the $10,000 sponsorship of room #306 at the December
LEC meeting. Each year our Lodge budget funds to provide materials and conduct a major camp
improvement project at one of the Cascade
Pacific Council’'s camps. We have not been able
to have a project for the past few years and
wanted to give back to our camps in this way.

The 2023 Lodge Budget includes funding for the
Lodge to resume our tradition of planning and
funding a building project at one of our incredible
properties this year. There are a few opportunities
to sponsor one of the bunkrooms. If you are
interested in a sponsorship please contact
Michael Egan, Council Development Officer
503.421.7840 or michael.egan@scouting.org.




2023 EVENT FEES AND PASSES

New! Grizzly All-Event Pass

New for 2023, our officers have developed an all-event pass. Active members of the Lodge who attend
all or most Lodge events during the year will receive huge savings on registration fees by using the
new all-event pass. Purchase the “Grizzly Pass” and you will be registered for all Wauna events during
the calendar year. The all-new “Grizzly Annual Pass” includes registration fees for WICC, the Spring
Rendezvous event, the Fall Summit event, four induction weekends, the Vigil Induction and the cost of
attending the College of Youth Leadership (CYL). The cost of these event registrations is $260, if
purchased separately. The cost of the 2023 Grizzly Pass for youth (under 21 years of age on the date
the pass is purchased in 2023) is $140. Adults may purchase the Grizzly Pass for $170. “Roofed
housing” at Camp Meriwether for WICC, Spring Rendezvous and Fall Summit will be available as an
add-on option for an additional $10 per weekend. (Our Lodge’s Grizzly Pass will not include the
Section G16 “Conclave” in September because that event is sponsored and paid for by the Section.)

Members with a Grizzly Pass will be asked to notify the Lodge if they are NOT
attending a specific weekend. This courtesy notice from members will help the Lodge
plan more accurately, keep food costs down and make roofed housing available for
members who will be attending. There will be no refunds (neither partial nor full)
offered to passholders.

Induction Leadership Pass

Our traditional “Induction Leadership Pass” is still being offered. This pass includes
registration fees to serve at all four of the 2023 Induction weekends. The Induction
Leadership Pass is for youth and adults serving as Ceremonialists (youth only),
Elangomats, Induction Staff or helping with a member project for the camp. Youth
Induction Leadership passes are $40 for 2023. Adult Induction Leadership passes are E T
$70 for 2023.

Members may still register for each event separately. Single-event registrations and other fees for 2023
are the same as 2022 with just a few adjustments.

e 2023 annual Lodge dues are $15

e Brotherhood Conversion from Ordeal membership NO ADDITIONAL CHARGE

o Member registrations for WICC, Fall Summit and Induction weekends are $30 per event.

« Registration for Spring Rendezvous and Banquet is $35 per member. There is a Saturday banquet-
only option of $15 per person.

« Candidates for membership in OA pay a one-time Candidate fee of $60 for their Induction
weekend. The Candidate fee includes weekend registration, 2023 Lodge dues, Ordeal and
Brotherhood Sashes, OA Handbook and one Lodge annual pocket flap.

« Vigil Members attending the Vigil Induction may register for that single event at $15. Vigil
Candidates are FREE.

e ArrowCorps registration is not included in the Grizzly Pass. ArrowCorps 2023 registration for adults
is $225 and for youth (under 21 years old during ArrowCorps event) is $200. ArrowCorps 2023 is
open to any registered member of the BSA, whether they are OA members or not.




CALENDAR LOCATIONS

Calendars are the most critical tool for any organization. Over the past few months Zac Horine, our
Lodge Communications adviser, has developed a Lodge Website that is colorful, informative, and easy
for multiple editors to update. Our website location, www.cpc-oa.org will have the most up-to-date
information for you about Lodge Activities and Events.

LODGE CALENDAR: Under the Resources Tab on our website, is our most
comprehensive Lodge Calendar. The Calendar includes Lodge events, monthly Lodge
meetings and planning meetings, Service Projects, and special trainings. Chapters can
include any Chapter meetings, activities, and service projects by emailing
dick.phillips@cpc-oa.org to have an event added.

There are two other calendars that contain Lodge event information. The Council calendar on the
Cascade Pacific Council Web site and the calendar in each OA member’s portal.

COUNCIL CALENDAR: This calendar has every District and Council scouting event for our large
council. It can easily be too cluttered. The Lodge will limit our events on this calendar to our major
events and induction weekends. This should be helpful to all members of the Scouting community.
Scouters planning events have this calendar available to avoid a conflict with Lodge events. Each event
listing will have a link to registration in Tentaroo.

OA MEMBER PORTAL: The calendar that is accessible in the member portal is for events and activities
that require registration or completing an interest survey to attend. Events will have direct links to
event registration. This calendar is especially useful to our elected Candidates to register for Induction
weekends and become familiar with the Lodge.

UPCOMING EVENTS

DATE EVENT LOCATION
January 27-29 WICC Camp Meriwether
March 10-12 Spring Rendezvous & Banquet Camp Meriwether
May 12-13 Vigil Induction Weekend Camp Lewis
May 19-21 Meriwether Induction Weekend Camp Meriwether
June 2-4 Baldwin Induction Weekend Camp Baldwin
June 16-18 Pioneer Induction Weekend Camp Pioneer
June 20-25 ArrowCorps 2023 Based at Camp Pioneer
September 11-13 2023 Section G16 Conclave Rogue Community College - Grants Pass
September 22-24 Fall Induction Camp Cooper
October 13-15 Fall Summit & Elections Camp Meriwether
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CUT HERE - KEEP OUR LODGE CONTACTS RIGHT ON YOUR FRIDGE

Mason Lewallen
Lodge Chief
lodge.chief@cpc-oa.org
Adviser: Dick Phillips
lodge.adviser@cpc-oa.org

Nathan Lebednik

Program Vice Chief
program@cpc-0a.org
Adviser: Cheryl Hunker
program.adviser@cpc-0a.org

Aaron Watt

Membership Vice Chief
membership@cpc-oa.org
Adviser: Ron Stankye
membership.adviser@cpc-oa.org

Trystan Stephens
Service Vice Chief
service@cpc-o0a.org
Adviser: Norm Dannemiller
service.adviser@cpc-0a.org

Rai Istook

Ceremonies Vice Chief
ceremonies@cpc-0a.org
Adviser: Blair Timmerman
ceremonies.adviser@cpc-o0a.org

Truman Grace

Communications Vice Chief
communications@cpc-oa.org
Adviser: Zachary Horine
communications.adviser@cpc-0a.org



